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NO MEErING on Wednesday - May 1, 1963 

JOINT MEETING with the South Portland Kiwanis Club at Howard Johnson 1 s on Thursday 
evening, May 2nd at 6:30. State Connnissioner of Education, Warren G. Hill, will 
speak on problems of state education facilities, expenses and progr~ 

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM ... In observance of Law Day, Casper Tevanian, one of the busiest 
criminal lawyers in this area, stressed the Constitutional pillars upon which our law 
is built. He urged us never to relax our guard of the right of the individual and 
also stressed our duty to the law as evidenced through jury duty. 

ATTENDANCE 
...-.-----~..-....- .... 

April 17 - 23 of 31 745~ (with make-ups) 
24 - 24 of 31 -- 77% 

PROPOSALS FOR MEMBERSHIP NOW BEING CONSIDERED - If, ten days af'ter the receipt of 
this "Two Lights" no objections have been filed in writing with the Secretary, the 
candidates will be qualified for the next step in Rotary. 

Name: Harold H. Roerden 
Classification: Refined oil products - Marketing Engineering 

Shell Oil Co., 5 Central Avenue, South Portland 
Philip Road, Cape Elizabeth 

Business Address: 
Home Address: 
Sponsor: Richard Jordan 

Name: 
Classification: 

Arthur Kenniston 
Newspaper-Classified 

Business Address: Guy Gannett Publishing Co. 
Home Address: 30 Ridgeland Avenue, South Portland 

Richard Kilroy Sponsor: 

BACK IN THE TOP TEN - Congratulations on climbing from 18th position in February to 
7th in March with an attendance average of 93.1~%. Rum:f'ord occupies the top spot 
with 96.78%. We have now been in the Top Ten five times in nine months. South 
Portland is ntunber one in clubs showing the highest rate of growth during the first 
9 months of this Rotary Year in District 779 17ith 5 members and a rate of gain of 
21.7%. Thanks to everyone for their interest and cooperation. 

BIRTIIDAY CONGRATULATIONS to John Nadeau, May 25th. 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY CONGRATULATIONS to Ted and Norma Wainwright, May 25th and Blaine 
and Margaret Raymond, May 29th. 

ROTARIANS PICTURED IN THE NEWS - Ralph Kilgore, who has worked on the United Fund 
Drive since 1959, will be chairman of the Schools Unit next October. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK: A lot of people are like a wheelbarrow - not good unless pushed 
Some are 
Some are 
Some are 
Some are 
Some are 
Some are 

like canoes - they have to be paddled. 
like kites - if you don't keep a string on them, they fly away. 
like footballs - you can't tell which way they'll bounce next. 
like balloons - full of wind and ready to blow up. 
like trailers - they have to be pulled. 
like a good watch - open-faced, pure gold, quietly busy, and 

full of good works. 
- From the Arizona Teacher (Contributed by Allen Rowe) 
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PROGRAM - John M. Blake, Director of the continuing Education Division at the University 
of Maine in Portland, will speak on the problems encountered in building and enlarging 
facilities offered local college undergraduates as well as those courses available to 
adults. 

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Our joint meeting with the South Portland Kiwanis Club was both 
enjoyable and educational. President Richard Lunt welcomed us with President Dick 
Kilroy responding. Bernal B. Allen, Chairman of the State Board of F.ducation, intro­
duced Dr. Warren G. Hill, Commissioner of Education, who spoke of the dangers in the 
Certification Bill recently introduced in the house at Augusta. He also expressed 
concern over the apathy surrounding vocational education. 

ATTENDANCE 

April 24 - 29 of 31 93% (with make-ups) 
May 2 - 28 of 31 -- 90% 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Walker Pierce, Westbrook; Warren Simpson, Richard Yerxa, William 
Kilroy, Blaine Raymond, Ralph Green, Jack Boland, Scarborough; Bruce Bailey, Lincoln; 
Murray Smart, Walker Pierce, Portland; Al DiMatteo, Wallingford, Conn.; Warren Simpson, 
Ronald Tripp, Rockland. 

DISTRICT ASSEMBLY AT ROCKLAND was attended last Friday and Saturday by your incoming 
President and Secretary. They received much Rotary information and inspiration which 
they will rub off on next year's directors and committee chairmen in the very near 
future. 

COMMITTEE .APPOINTMENTS for next year are open for the following committees. If any 
member desires an appointment to the attendance, classification, fellowship, membership, 
public relations, youth, or international contacts committees, please contact Warren 
Simpson at next week's meeting. 

INVITATION has been received from the Portland Rotary Club to participate in the annual 
Assembly of Greater Portland High School Seniors to be held at Portland City Hall 
Auditorium at 10 o'clock in the morning of Friday, May 17th. The senior classes of 
South Portland and Cape Elizabeth will be in attendance. 

This year they have secured another outstanding speaker, Judge Harold c. Kessinger, 
who has a rich background as editor, publisher, educator, bank president, world traveler 
and civic leader. He is also a past International Director of Rotary. His subject will 
be "Tuning in on the Future. tt 

Judge Kessinger will also speak at the regular Portland Rotary Club luncheon the 
same day at noon on "The World's Greatest Adventure." 

'IMPOSSIBLE' ROAD COMPLETED - First commissioned more than 400 years ago, the 3,142 
mile Inter-American Highway has taken 32 years to build and has cost 20 governments 
more than 200 million dollars. Officially opened this May, it links the town of Nuevo 
Laredo on the Mexican-U.S. border and Panama City, Panama, and all the lands between. 
The road, which critics said could never be built, at one point crosses an 11,000 foot 
mountain where motorists can see both the Atlantic and the Pacific Ocean. One of the 
first men to drive its length tells about the exhilarating experiences awaiting motor­
ists in THE ROTARIAN for May. 

ABIDE BY THE TEST - Let's have a little more progress in our business ethics and let's 
teach our youngsters that fair play and honesty are just as important in the business 
world as they are on the athletic field or in the classroom. 

If all members of Rotary Clubs preached and p~acticed the common sense axioms 
which comprise The Four-Way Test, not only in their offices and factories, but also in 
their homes, this would be a little better world in which to live. 

- Rota-Reel, the Rotary Club of Valdosta, Ga. 
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PROGRAM - Captain Llewellyn McGouldrick will speak on 11 0perations of the South Portlanc1 
Fire Department." 

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM - John M. Blake, Director of the continuing Education Division at 
the University of Maine in Portland, gave a very enlightening resume of the work 
being accomplished in the adult division. There are 1000 students in this division 
(averaging 40 years of age) where there were none last July. New adult centers are 
to be developed from Kittery to Ft. Kent. He outlined building needs on both the 
Portland and Orono campus and explained why 33 million dollars is needed from the 
legislature for future educational needs. 

~!!~!!~~!!Q~ 

May 2 - 31 of 31 -- 100% (with make-ups) 
8 - 23 Of 33 -- 69% 

ABSENTEE MEMBERS' names will be published each week in the "Two Lights" beginning wj.th 
next week 1 s issue. This is not to highlight an absence but merely to alert members 
so that possibly car pools can be arranged to Westbrook, Tuesday noon or Scarborough, 
Tuesday night for make-ups. 

VISITING ROTARIANS - Brad Huntington, Scarborough; Albert Hume, Westbrook; and Robert 
Winslow, Portland. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS ~ Dick Jordan, Portland; Tom Walter, Ed Innes, Walker Pierce, 
Westbrook. 

NEW MEMBERS .. Arthur s. Keniston, Jr. was we).comed into membership. Arthur is Classt­
fied Advertising Manager for the Guy Gannett Publishing Co. and his classification is 
Newspaper-Classified. He was born in Portland on January 24, 1921 and graduated from 
Norway, Maine High School and Army Administration at the University of Mississippi. 
He served in the Inspector General Dept., U. s. Army, as a S/Sgt. from Nov. 13, 1942 
until November 13, 1945. He is a member of the American Newspaper Classified Managers 
Assoc., Sec.-Treas. of the Northeast Classified Adv. Mgrs. Assoc., and a Director of 
the Advertising Associates of Maine. He is also a member of the American Legion. 
Art's hobbies are golf, fishing, and bowling. He resides at 30 Ridgeland Ave., S. P. 

Harold H. Roerden was welcomed into membership. Harold is District Engineer at Shell 
Oil Co. and his classification is Refined Oil Products-Marketing Engineering. He was 
born in New York City on May 5, 1926 and graduated from New York City High School and 
Pratt Institute, Brooklyn, N. Y. with an A.A.S. He served in the U.S. Army Field Ar­
tillery from June 1944 until April 1946. He fonnerly worked as a construction and 
maintenance supervisor in Albany, N. Y. His hobbies are photography, golf, and radio. 
Harold resides at 33 Philip Road, Cape Elizabeth with his wife Chris and their two 
sons, Kenneth 2 yrs. and Douglas 3~ months. Welcome to Rotary, Art and Hal. 

AT LAST we can offer congratulations to the Ron Tripps on the birth of a daughter. We 
certainly appreciate Karen waiting until Ron returned from the Rockland District 
Assembly. 

PLANNING YOUR VACATION? Do you know what "the indispensable traveling companion11 is? 
See The Rotarian for June for the answer. Then turn to Robert Fontaine's fascinating 
vacation plan for "suffering husbands and fathers. 11 You can decide for yourself 
whether you want your wife to read this onet 

THOUGHT FOR TODAY - There is no fool like an old fool. You just can't beat experience. 
-Rotarymouski" Bulletin of the Rimouski Club. 
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PROGRAM - Roger N. Woodcock, Publicity Representative of Recreational Promotion, Depart­
ment of Economic Development, Augusta, will show a film, 11Skiing through Maine". Members 
who saw this movie recently at the Portland Rotary Club report that you shouldn't miss 
this one. 

I.AST WEEK'S PROGRAM - Captain Llewellyn McGouldrick spoke on "Operations of the South 
Portland Fire Department". He reported that the department had recently been increased 
to 35 permanent men with 150 call men. He outlined their "other than fire .. fighting 
duties" such as checking the 300 hydrants and keeping them shoveled out. He reviewed 
the Survey which puts South Portland in a B3 classification and spoke on each of the 
following parts of the Survey. (1. Fire Dept., 2. Fire Alarm, 3. Water, 4. Build­
ing Code, 5. Fire Prevention, 6. Police, 7. Climatic Conditions, 8. Structural Con­
ditions, 9. Divergence of Classes). He stated that to put South Portland in a · higher 
bracket would cost the taxpayers considerably more money. He also emphasized that the 
department needs the public behind them for shorter hours and increased pay. 

ATTENDANCE ........... _________ _ 
May 8 - 27 of 33 81% (with make-ups) 

15 - 29 of 33 -- 87°/o 

ABSENTEES - Ralph Strachan, John Nadeau, John Boland, Dan Gacetta. 

VISITING ROTARIANS - John McLaughlin, Brad Huntington, Henry Griffin, Scarborough; Jim 
Fegley, John Vose, Portland; Wally Wallace, Lewiston-Auburn; Bob Stengle, Cambridge. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Blaine Raymond, Scarborough, Biddeford-Saco; Richard Yerxa, Mark 
Stimson, Arthur Keniston, Portland; Dick Kilroy, Walker Pierce, Ed Inness, Mark Stimson, 
Westbrook. 

NOON MEETINGS will start on Wednesday, June 12th, with President Dick sounding the 
Rotary Bell at 12:10 and a 1:30 adjournment. Other Bulletin Editors please copy. 

ROTARY INFORMATION - Each active member of the Club shall be personally and actively en­
gaged, W·ithin the territorial limits of the Club, in the business or profession in which 
he is classified in the Club and having his place of business 1ocated therein. 

An active member's residence may be in a suburb, even within the territorial limits 
of another club. 

INVITATION has been received from the Portland Rotary Club to join in their Ladies Night 
on Saturday evening, May 25th. The price is $9.00 per couple with excellent entertain­
ment and door prizes. Contact Dick Kilroy for reservations. 

MEMBERSHIP - One district governor, stressing the need for internal entension, developed 
a theory which was successfully tested by two clubs in his district. "There are no 
Rotarians who can convince me that they do not know at least two additional men who would 

· make good Rotarians. If, in a club of 33, for instance, each Rotarian were to write down 
the names of two men and give it to the membe~ship committee, this would result in 66 
names. Immediately half of these could be discarded because of duplications. But in the 
final analysis, the membership committee would have in their possession 10 to 20 names of 
men who would make good prospects." Remember-someone sponsored your membership in our 
club. How many men have you sponsored'? 

FROM THE EDITOR'S NOTEBOOK - In old Roman days they had to give up their Coliseum because 
the lions were eating up all the prophets. (Rotary Pioneer) 
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PROGRAM - Richard Lovejoy, Maine Bonding and Casualty, will speak on "Water and 
Boat Safety." 

LAST WEEK'S PRO~RAM - Roger M. Woodcock, Publicity Representative of Recreational 
Promotion, Department of Economic Development, Augusta, showed the film, 'rSkiing 
through Maine." The film was produced at a cost of $2000. and has been shown out 
of state 95 times. It had scenes from all of Maine's ski slopes and the mountain 
scenery was very beautifUl. 

ATTENDANCE 

May 15 - 31 of 33 93% (with make-ups) 
22 - 26 Of 33 -- 78% 

ABSENTEES - Harold Roerden, Bill Kilroy, John Minott, Blaine Raymond, Mark Stimson, 
Joe Viens and Dick Yerx.a. 

VISITING ROTARIANS - Bob Foden, John Dorsey, and Jim Fegley, Portland. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Jack Boland, Ted Wainwright, Ralph Green, Scarborough; 
Walker Pierce, Westbrook. 

PROPOSAL FOR MEMBERSHIP NOW BEING CONSIDERED - If, ten days after the receipt o:f 
this "Two Lights" no objections have been :filed in writing with the Secretary, the 
candidate will be qualified for the next step in Rotary. 

Name: 
Classification: 
Business Address: 
Home Address: 
Sponsor: 

Lloyd F. Pike 
Sea Moss - Processing 
Kraft Foods, East Yard, South Portland 
32 Cooper Street, South Portland 
Warren s. Simpson 

LETTERS OF THANKS have been received from Pine Tree Council, B.s.A. and Rev. Dee, 
Boys Training Center, for our recent donations to them. 

IT 1 S NOT TOO EARLY to start planning for the District Conference to be beld at 
Poland Spring June 27-29. If you have never attended a District Conference, we 
urge you to do so, especially the new members and their wives. As the youngest 
club in the District, and the Conference being held less than 4o miles from home 
it wouldbesplendid to have a large number of registrations. How about it? Big 
plans are underway for a top-notch program for both Rotarians and their ladies, so 
talk it up at home and plan to attend some part of the Conference. 

WELCOME VISITORS - How many times have you visited a club that you vow you will not 
revisit if you can help it, because of the way you were not taken into the circle 
of fellowship? ••• When you see a visitor, don't wait for someone to lead him around 
to you; go up, introduce yourself, and make him feel at home. , 

(Rotary Club of Boswell, New Mexico) 

YESTERDAY; TODAY AND TOMORROW - There are two days in every week about which it is 
useless to worry. One is yesterday with its mistakes and cares, its ~ faults and 
blunders. The other is tomorrow. It too, is beyond our control. T013orrow1 s sun 
will rise either in splendour or a wall of clouds - but it will rise; That leaves 
today, and usually our present trials are easier to bear than remors~ for what 
happened yesterday, or dread of what tomorrow may bring_ Let us, therefore, journey 
but one day at a time. 

(Anon. from The Spokesman, St. John N.B. Rotary Club) 
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June 5, 1963 

PROGRAM - Earl Hutchinson, Principal of the Maine Vocational and Technical Institute, 
will speak on the aims and adversities of the Institute as well as its place in the 
south Portland community. 

LAST WEEK1 S PROGRAM - Richard Lovejoy, Maine Bonding and Casualty, spoke on water and 
boat safety with his topic, "Can We Learn From EXperience. 0 He said that the cowboy 
on the highway is the cowboy on the waterway and that more people were killed in New 
York on one holiday on the waterways than on the highways. He outlined the six steps 
needed to insure safety on our inland waters. 1. Adoption of sound laws. 2. En­
forcement of these laws. 3. Initiative in furtherance of boating program. 4. Course 
in Health and Boat safety. 5. Enactment of new laws. 6. Publications of Publicity 
Bureau should contain boating regulations. He said that Maine stresses its numbering 
system but not safety {such as life preservers.) With only two arrests last year, he 
saw little enforcement of a program until more wardens are provided. 

ATTENDANCE 

May 22 - 31 of 33 -- 93% (with make·ups) 
29 - 24 of 33 -- 72% 

ABSENTEES - Ted Wainwright, Blaine Raymond, Murray Smart, Ron Hall, Dick Yerxa, Ed 
Inness, Bob Jennings, Dick Jordan and John Minott. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Dick Yerxa, Mark Stimson, Portland; Al DiMatteo, Bob Lamy, 
Ralph Green, Bruce Bailey, Blaine Raymond, Joe Viens, Jack Boland, Scarborough; Ray 
Frost, Walker Pierce, Westbrook; Harold Roerden, Waltham, Mass. 

DISTRICT GOVERNORS ATTENDANCE REPORT for April shows us dropping from 7th spot in March 
to 27th in April with an average of 85.52%. This is the lowest average our club has 
had since we were chartered. Rumford stayed in top place with an average of 94.98%. 
Ron Tripp says our average has been much better during May and hopes all of last week'e 
absentees will endeavor to make-up. Let's express our appreciation to retiring Preside 
Dick by putting South Portland back in the Top Ten for June. 

CLUB SERVICE ACTIVITIES COMMITTEES will meet next Tuesday evening, June 4th, at Hodges, 
Ocean Street, with Director Bob Lamy and Pres.-elect, Warren Simpson~ 

7:00 Sergeant-at-arms - Allen Rowe 
7:15 Membership - Earlon Barrett, Al DiMatteo, and Bruce Bailey. 
7:30 Public Relations - Arthur Kenniston. 
7:45 Classification - Ralph Green, John Boland, Dan Gacetta. 
8:00 Bulletin - Ron Hall and John Nadeau. 
8:15 Program - Maurice Viens, Murray Smart, Keith Dennison, Ed Inness. 
8:30 Rotary Information - Ray Frost, Henry Berke, Tom Walter. 
8:45 Fellowship - John Minott 

On Wednesday evening, June 5th, a~er our regular meeting there will be a Magazine 
committee meeting with Bob Jennings, Nat Clifford, and Mark Stimson. On Tuesday evenin 
June 18th at 8 PM there will be a meeting of the Attendance committee with Ralph 
Strachan, Blaine Raymond, and Harold Roerden. 

BIRTHDAY CONGRATULATIONS to Blai·ne Raymond, June 3rd; Ted Wainwright 19th, Ron Tripp 
22nd, and Tom Walter 25th. 

JUNE WEDDING CONGRATULATIONS to the Bill Kilroys 21st, Ron Halls 22nd, John Minotts 22r. 
Ed Inness's 25th, Tom Walter's 26th, Dan Gacetta's 27th, and Maurice Viens 27th. 

FROM THE EDITOR'S NOTEBOOK - There is one thing you can say for the men at the head of 
our Government--they're running it like nobody's businesst~ 

(Rotary Pioneer) 
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PROGRAM - John Pancoast, Director of the Portlt;md Museum of Art, will speak on "The 
Museum of Art and the Community." 

LAST WEEK•s PROGRAM - Earl Hutchinson, Principal of' the Maine Vocational and Technical 
Institute, described severaJ. of the courses given at the school. At present, a boy 
can avail himself of eight courses, Automotive TechnologyJ Building Construction, 
Culina.iw Arts, Electronics Technology, Electrical Technology, Machine Tool Technology, 
Marine Technology, and 0,11 Burner Heating. Upon graduating, a student is practically 
assured of one or more job opportunities. 347 entered the school last fall and 110 
graduated this spring. Failure to have learned to study alone is the major cause of 
dropouts. Mr. Hutchinson stressed the need for more legislative financial assistance 
in order to purchase new machinery and replace worn out machinery. He invited the club 
to visit the school at any time. 

ATTENDANCE -----------
May 29 - 30 of 33 -- 90% (with make-ups) 
June 5 - 21 of 33 -- 63% 

ABSENTEES .. Mark Stimson, Bruce Bailey, Dick Jordan, Joe Viens, Al DiMatteo, Bill 
Kilroy, Dan Gacetta, Fd Inness.r Tom Walter, Walker Pierce, Ralph Strachan, and Blaine 
Raymond. 

GOODWILL .AMBASSADORS - Dick Yerxa, Portland; Bob Jennings, Jack Boland, Ron Ha.J.l, Dick 
Jordan, Blaine Raymond, Ted Wainwright, Scarborough. 

ROTARIANS IN THE NEWS - Dick Kilroy was elected president of the Maine Multiple Listing 
Serv-ice Inc., at its annual meeting at the Portlander Motor Hotel. 

Ray Frost has been named to South Portland's 13-member dog study committee to 
start an investigation aimed at finding a solution to the local dog problem. 

Mrs. Fil.win L. Inness has been named corresponding secretary of the Women of Rotary 
of Portland. 

GENTLEMEN; OUR PRESIDENTt Carl P. Miller is a trim, energetic, 66-year-old executive 
who personifies the busy man who gets things done. Describing him, a southern Cali­
fornia columnist wrote, "Sometimes you wonde~ if he isn't quintuplets when you consider 
the wide variety of outstanding business, newspaper, civic, conununity, and club activ­
ities which he was selected to head or direct, ••• " He has owned, managed, edited, and 
published more than 20 newspapers, and for 34 yea.rs has served as executive director of 
the Pacific Coast edition of The Wall Street Journal, the most widely read financial 
newspaper in the United States. 

On 1 J'Uly, Carl Miller becomes President of Rotary International, leader of 
535,500 Rotarians in 129 countries. Don't miss his biography and his important message 
titled "Rotary's Challenge in the Space Age" in The Rotarian for July. 

THE GOOD OIL - For many people, life is a desert because no one seems to care about 
them. They may appear to have all that anyone could desire, but they are sad and dis­
satisfied because they seldom receive a word of praise. 

One of society1 s real tragedies is the withholding of deserved appreciation, for 
the right moment, while criticism is given promptly, for which most of us always have 
many ready excuses. 

This is a mistake, morally and practically. E\reryone has something that merits 
appreciation, so let us look for that thing and give it appraisal. 

A little appreciation is like a drop of oil in life's mechanism, making it run 
smoother, faster, and more pleasantly. Why not apply that oil as often as we are able? 

- Spokes, Rotary Club of Pennant Hills, Australia 
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PROGRAM - Speakers from the Portland Toastmasters Club will be our guests and give us 
five minute talks on subjects assigned to them, as a demonstration of their training 
and ability. This is a program you should not miss for the Toastmasters were recently 
at the Portland Rotary Club and were outstanding. 

LAST WEEK 1 S PROGRAM - John Pancoast gave an informative talk on the Portland Museum of 
Art. The Portland Society of Art was founded in 1882 and the present buildings were 
given by the Swetts in 1911. There are now 800 members and it is felt that the museum 
is presently at the crossroads of future progress. The museum has a good, sound col­
lection of American paintings for the enjoyment and education of the people of 
Northern New England. There will be an exhibit of 150 paintings from August 7th until 
Labor Day and Director Pancoast urged club members to avail themselves of this cultural 
opportunity. 

ATTENDANCE 

June 5 - 29 of 33 87% (with make-ups) 
12 - 18 Of 34 -- 52% 

ABSENTEES - Blaine Raymond, Mark Stimson, Murray Smart, Tom Walter, Dick Yerxa, Dan 
Gacetta, Bob -Jennings, Bill Kilroy, Dick Kilroy, Bob Lamy, Bud Barrett, Jack Boland, 
Al DiMatteo, and Ralph Green. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Fii Inness, Walker Pierce, Westbrook; Ralph Strachan, Mark 
Stimson, Dick Jordan, Portland; Tom Walter, Brunswick~ 

NEW MEMBER - Lloyd F. Pike was welcomed into membership. Lloyd is plant superintendent 
for Kraft Foods Co. and his classification is Sea Moss-Processing. He was born in 
Newfoundland on August 20, 1915 and graduated from the University of New Hampshire with 
a B.S. degree. He served in the u. S. Army as a major from June 1941 until June 1946. 
He did personnel work with the Veterans Administration at the University of Maine before 
joining Kraft Foods. He is a member of Portland Lodge, AF&AM; Past President" of the 
Eskimo Club; and is currently President of The First Congregational Church of South 
Portland. His hobbies are boating and woodworking. Lloyd resides at 32 Cooper Street, 
South Portland with his wife Alice and their two children, Stephen 18 and Kathryn 14. 
Welcome aboard, Lloydt 

LIKE SUMMER THEATRE MUSICALS? Then plan to attend the Brunswick Summer Playhouse on 
Friday, July 19th, to see "Hit the Deck." Call the Portland Rotary office and reserve 
your tickets early. By attending you not only will have an enjoyable evening of fine 
entertairunent but you will be participating in a fund raising project for the benefit 
of Portland Rotary Club's service to youth and the community. Save the date • Make 
your reservations early. 

HAVE YOU RESERVED June 27, 28, and 29 for the District Conference to be held. at Poland 
Spring? If you cannot attend all three days why not plan Saturday the 29th for a round 
of golf and an evening of dancing and Rotary fellowship. 

FROM THE EDITOR'S NOTEBOOK - People can be divided into three groups. There are those 
who make things happen, those who watch things happen, and those who wonder what 
happened. 

This time, like all times, is a very good one if we but know what to do with it. 
- Einerson 
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PROGRAM - Ben Hubley, business manager of WCSH radio, will speak on "Radio in the 
Sixties" 

LAST ~EEK'S PROGRAM - Dwight Adams, President of the Portland Toastmasters Club, intro­
duced Wakefield McGorrill, traffic department, Oxford Paper Co., who spoke on "The 
Universal Language of Music." Mr. McGorrill very cleverly used the Winston cigarette 
commercial in many variations on the piano. Mr. Dean S. Stevens, assistant director 
of finance for the City of Portland, gave a humorous presentation entitled, "Girls". 
Mr. Adams explained that the Toastmasters meet every Monday evening at the Portland 
YMCA from October through May and he invited all Rotarians who are interested in im­
proving their public speaking to attend a meeting or two as a guest. Call Jack Malcolm 
at the YMCA this fall if you are interested. 

ATTENDANCE 

June 12 - 25 of 34 73% (with make-ups) 
19 - 21 of 34 -- 61% 

ABSENTEES - Bud Barrett, Ted Wainwright, John Boland, Bill Kilroy, Ron Hall, AlDiMatteo, 
Ray Frost, Ralph Green, Nat Clifford, Ralph Ki~gore, Art Keniston, Bruce Bailey, Tom 
Walter, Blaine Raymond and Murray Smart. 

GOODWILL AMBASSADORS - Ed Inness, Westbrook; Blaine Raymond, Joe Viens, Dick Yerxa, Bob 
Lamy, Ralph Green, Bruce Bailey, Ray Frost, Scarborough; Tom Walter, Brunswick; Dick 
Jordan, Murray Smart, Mark Stimson, Ralph Strachan, Art Keniston, Dick Kilroy, Bob 
Jennings, Portland; Hal Roerden, Watertown, Mass,; Dan Gacetta, Berlin, N. H. 

SUMMER OUTING will again be held at the Dick Kilroys' cottage at Little Sebago on Sunday, 
July 14th for Rotarians and their wives. There will be swimming, boating and water 
skiing during the afternoon and hamburgs, hot dogs, etc. for supper. B.Y.O.L. Tom Walter 
and Bob Lamy are in charge of arrangements and promise an even bigger and better outing 
than last year. 

DISTRICT CONFERENCE at Poland Spring is June 27, 28, and 29. 
why not drive up for a day, or evening, . of Rotary fellowship. 
reservation blank. 

If you can't stay ~ernight 
See Ron Tripp for a 

INCOMING OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS are requested to be present at this week's meeting for 
installation. 

TO I:vIAKE FRIENDS; ATTEND -- What would you think of a businessman who had an attractive 
window display, then locked the door to keep people from entering. The man who belongs 
to Rotary, displays his name on the club roster, then locks the door of acquaintance by 
not attending weekly meetings, is doing much the same thing. (The Buzzer, Rotary Club 
of Hartford, Conn.) 

THINGS WE'VE LEARNED - That fellowship is one aspect of Rotary that cannot be measured 
and, like love, cannot be described-only enjoyed. That the true test of Rotary in the 
community is not who belongs to it, but what it has accomplished. That Rotary is like 
a ripe cheese - the older it gets the stronger it becomes. Mike Pedrich, Past Dist. 
Gov., Tulsa, Okla. 

FINAL BULLETIN - Your present editor has been writing this bulletin for the past year and 
a half and I 1m sure you must feel "it's time for ·a change.n Ron Hall will edit for the 
first six months and John Nadeau for the remaining half year. Please cooperate by sup­
plying them with personal information, interesting quotes, or just plain news. 


